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March 26, 2003
The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

The purpose of this letter is to transmit to you a proposed motion to accompany the recently transmitted Facilities Management Division reorganization report, Carter Burgess building evaluation report and the legislative package that responded to a proviso to the 2003 Adopted Budget Ordinance.  The proviso placed expenditure restrictions on the 2003 Major Maintenance Reserve Fund (MMRF) program.  The reorganization report was transmitted to you on February 3, 2003 as required in two separate provisos.  The Carter Burgess building evaluation and legislation was transmitted to you on March 18, 2003, in accordance with the 2003 Adopted Budget proviso:

“(1)  Executive’s department of executive services facilities management division reorganization report as outlined in Ordinance 14199 explaining the relationship between this reorganization and the management of the Major Maintenance Reserve Fund;

(2) Submittal of the Carter Burgess building evaluation report and an assessment of its implication for the major maintenance reserve fund program;

(3) An evaluation of the Major Maintenance Reserve Fund Program as included in the Proposed 2003 Budget relative to its compliance with K.C.C 4.08.250. 

If the evaluation required under subsection 3 of this proviso, identifies any areas of noncompliance, the Executive shall transmit a proposed ordinance seeking authorization for any proposed changes to the requirements of K.C.C. 4.08.250 that would remedy noncompliance.”

We look forward to continuing to work collaboratively with your staff to address the findings and recommendations of the report and legislative package.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:
 David deCourcy, Chief of Staff

 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Debora Gay, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget

Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES


Dave Preugschat, Assistant Director, FMD, DES


Jim Burt, Supervisor, General Government CIP, FMD, DES


Bud Parker, CIP Section Manager, FMD, DES
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